
FSU Pikes Delta Lambda Newsletter - October 2021

Please forward this copy of your Delta Lambda Newsletter to your Pike
friends and encourage them to sign up to receive the monthly letter. It’s free.


Here is the https://www.fsupikes.com

Join the Old Guard of Delta Lambda!

Join the Old Guard of Delta Lambda! The Old Guard is Delta
Lambda’s alumni Annual Fund. Your contribution helps the Chapter
maintain its competitive standing at the top of Florida State’s
fraternity system.

October saw a generous, and immediate, outpouring of support.
The September newsletter was published at 9:29 PM on September
21. Manny Zamora’s gift to the old Guard was received at exactly
10:24 PM.

Manny Zamora ’87, Mike Lilly ’84 and Chip Hartung ’71 each
sent their annual gift. Doug Tatum ’77 paid two years ahead. Jim
Montano ’64 and Howard Hunter ’73 each paid three years
ahead! Thank you all!

Joining the Old Guard is easy. Contribution is only $100 per year.
Your gift goes toward strengthening the Bonds among alumni, and
enriching both the alumni and undergraduate Delta Lambda
experience. Some alumni have even chosen to give as much as
$1,000.

A current list of the Old Guard Members appears at the end of this newsletter.

Click here to join the Old Guard now!

Our next Alumni Advisors/Undergraduate Leadership Luncheon is
Wednesday, November 3rd at the University Center Club. Please come and enjoy
the fellowship and hear about Delta Lambda’s new fall pledge class! Our Chapter is
fortunate to benefit from the attentions of strong undergraduate leaders and many
caring alumni.

Sign up for the monthly e-newsletter at: fsupikes.com

If you would like to send a letter or comment to your Delta Lambda Brothers for
inclusion in the Newsletter, please use this link: 


Contribute Comments for the Newsletter

 

https://www.fsupikes.com/
http://www.fsupikes.com/contribute
http://www.fsupikes.com/
mailto:cbarnes161@comcast.net
http://www.fsupikes.net/


Delta Lambda’s Historic Home is Now ‘Sembler House’
Seated: Teri Marks, Suzanne Roix, Kelly Lindo, Joey Keen, Jimmy Keen ’73, Brent
Sembler ’78, Debbie Sembler, Gayle Walker, Olga Feheley. 


Standing: Carlos Lindo ’05, Scott Roix ‘85, Charlie Barnes ’65, Michael
Fernandez ‘10, Ken Marks ‘80, Mickey Fernandez ‘77, Eli Nortelus ’01, Chapter
Advisor John Peacock ’01, Steve Walker ‘81, Delta Lambda Alumni Association
President Eric Carr ’01, Joe Feheley ‘81, Jeff Moore ’81. 


Not pictured: Dr Gilbert Chandler ‘76, Garrett Sargeant ’17, Max Roix ’18.

On September 20, 2003, hundreds of Delta Lambda alumni assembled to witness the
groundbreaking ceremony for the new Pike House. It was announced that the event
marked, “not the beginning of a new course, but the strengthening and validation of a
glorious heritage.”

On the evening of October 21st 2021, former members of the Legends of Delta
Lambda Building Committee and past Regional Chairmen of the Legends Capital
Campaign gathered in the O. Ken Marks Foyer to greet Brent and Debbie Sembler
with a surprise. After months of preparation, dozens of alumni and undergraduates
celebrated the christening of the nation’s largest fraternity facility as ‘Sembler House’.

Two years prior to the 2003 groundbreaking, Brent W. Sembler ’78 accepted the
challenge of Chairing what was at that time the largest professionally-run fraternity
alumni fundraising campaign in the history of the deep south.



The challenge was especially daunting, given that Delta Lambda had only recently
returned to FSU after a decade-long absence. One example of the difficulty Brent and
his team faced raising funds for the $4 million house was put in stark perspective
during their first meeting with a major gift prospect. The alumnus being approached
for a gift was seated at his desk. Behind him, on that September 11, 2001, Brent could
see the live television feed of the twin towers coming down.

But despite the national chaos and uncertainty, Brent persisted. “There’s no doubt that
the bar was set very high,” he said. “But Delta Lambda has a history of overcoming
adversity and setting the standard for others to follow. I was fortunate to be
surrounded by exceptional leaders – friends and Brothers all – who not only wrote the
checks, but made the calls that inspired other men to do the same.”

Ron Reitdorf, President of the Campaign Consultant company, told of his experience
dealing with various Delta Lambda alumni during the preliminary ‘feasibility study’. “I
must say, I’ve never seen a group of men like this in my life,” he laughed. “I can
certainly see why you guys were always the best on campus. This was the most
belligerent bunch I’ve ever dealt with. We’d visit guys in their office, and nearly
everyone of them said, ‘I’m in as long as it’s the biggest, most impressive house on
campus; if it’s not, then count me out!’”

He said, “The fact that Brent Sembler and his team did all this immediately after
having been off campus for ten years is more than amazing.” The new Pike house was
formally dedicated in the fall of 2005.



Jimmy Keen made the formal presentation to the assembled alumni and
undergraduates, unveiling Brent’s portrait and announcing that Delta Lambda’s historic
home will always be known as Sembler House. Brent and Debbie enjoyed the
ceremony, and dinner with alumni at University Center following the presentation.

Past Chapter Advisor, and long-time Chairman of Oversight and House Management,
Jimmy Keen ’73 contacted former members of the Building Committee as well as
Brent’s capital campaign Area Fundraising Captains to discuss an appropriate
recognition of Brent Sembler’s leadership as Chairman of the Legends of Delta Lambda
for these past 20 years.

Everyone Jimmy contacted was eager to help. It was determined that the entire facility
moving forward will be named ‘Sembler House’. A beautifully framed painting of
Brent is now permanently displayed in the foyer.

As landlord, Brent has overseen many upgrades and renovations, as well as the
purchase of an expensive new roof in 2018. Extensive water damage several years ago
required major repairs to the facilities, equipment and personal effects of Brothers.

The financial burden has, of course, fallen on Legends of Delta Lambda, Inc. - the
entity that owns the house. But many times, over the decades, Brent has borne those
burdens by himself. He will not divulge how much of his own personal wealth has been
invested into the Pike House.

It is fair to say that no other FSU fraternity has anyone in their alumni ranks as willing
and as capable of supporting their fraternal home than Brent Sembler.

For decades, these ongoing challenges of dealing with a 40,000 square foot fraternity
house and the 7,000 square foot courtyard, has fallen on the capable shoulders of
Jimmy Keen and his contractor Peter Ford ’18.

Andy Miller ’70 was out-of-state and could not attend, but he sent this message:
“”Brent, you’re a great friend and you have my utmost appreciation for providing the
leadership and commitment necessary for Delta Lambda to remain excellent. You were
the right man at the right time at a pivotal moment, accepting the challenge without
reservation, and you continue to be an anchor to the wind for our Brotherhood.”

Keen organized the formal celebration, which took place on Thursday, October 21st.
Brent was unaware of the surprise until Jimmy walked him into the foyer Thursday
evening.

As he closed his remarks, Brent saluted Jimmy Keen. “Jimmy lives and breathes the
Pike House. No one is more committed to the house, and to the Fraternity than
Jimmy.”



Chapter News

Delta Lambda Pledges 65 in Fall Rush, 2021

Many of our 65 fall pledges are pictured above, along with Rush Chairman James
Bencivenga ’20. Following initiation, they will become a large part of the next iteration
of Delta Lambda. All the new pledges went through a rigorous selection process
overseen by the Rush Chairman and his Rush Captains, along with counsel from
general Chapter Brothers.

This new class is filled with ambitious young men who want to continue Delta Lambda’s
remarkable record of leadership on campus, on the athletic fields and in the classroom.
The class contains approximately 10 father-son (or grandfather-grandson) legacies.
The ‘Legacy Dads’ are from a variety of Pike chapters.

After 18 months of Covid and ZOOM rush, the process opened back up again this fall
with in-person rush. Interest in pledging fraternities was very strong. More than 1,000
men signed up and paid a fee to IFC for the opportunity to go through rush. Of those,
683 elected to accept bids, giving our IFC fraternities an average of 49 pledges per
class.

Florida State has only 14 IFC fraternities now. Many of our traditional rivals are still
absent from campus (Phi Delt, Delta Tau Delta, Lambda Chi, ATO, Chi Phi, Phi Kappa
Tau, Phi Sig, Sigma Nu), but we hope they will be allowed to return in time.

Delta Lambda’s class of 65 was not the largest. Kappa Sigma signed 91 new pledges.
Our numbers are in line with those against whom we generally compete. Theta Chi
took 59; Sig Ep took 52; KA took 46 and SAE took 57. Our new Sigma Chi colony
signed 58. Everyone did well.

Alumni News

An Invitation from University of Florida Pikes to Join Them on November 27th
Many of you know Ernie Cox ’89 (Alpha Eta, UF), one of the leaders of UF Pike alumni,
and a long-time friend of Delta Lambda. Ernie and his fellow Gator Pikes invite all Delta



Lambda Pikes to join AH for a pre-game tailgate, at the Pike house, on November
27th. The Pike house is located at 1900 West University Avenue.

Ernie says the UF Pike house has open areas in front of the house, and in the back.
“It’s our practice for adult alumni to gather in the front, facing University Avenue,
across from the stadium. We play our music and enjoy the comraderie. The
undergraduates gather in the courtyard behind the house. They play their own music
and everyone has a good time.”

A note to Delta Lambda Brothers: University of Florida authorities employ the same
restrictive attitudes toward drinking that we’re used to at Florida State. So, please,
respect Alpha Eta’s hospitality, and do not put them at risk.

Mat Nelson ‘20, the Seminoles’ starting catcher and ACC Baseball Player of the Year,
signed a $2,095,800 MLB contract with the Cincinnati Reds last month.

In July, Mat was named winner of the Buster Posey National Collegiate Catcher of the
Year Award. Mat also won the Johnny Bench Award, was a finalist for the Dick Howser
Trophy and semi-finalist for the Golden Spikes Award.

Delta Lambda Brother Mike Fuentes ‘78 won the Golden Spikes Award in 1981. He
donated the trophy to Delta Lambda; it is now on display in the foyer.

Golfing great Daniel Berger ’12 continues his spectacular career on the PGA Tour. In
September, he and fellow Seminole Brooks Koepka were tapped to represent Team
USA in the Ryder Cup. The Americans won, and Berger was honored by being the first
selection as a captain’s pick by former champion Steve Strickner.

Dan Akre ’83 posted, “Berger dresses like a Pike.”



Steve Roden ’71 is fast becoming an icon in the global movement aimed at saving
marine habitats and the oceans of the world. A pioneer in the field of virtual learning,
Steve founded LearnSomething in 2004 and ran it for 13 years before selling his firm
to Xerox.

He “un-retired” to form a partnership with conservationist and artist Dr. Guy Harvey.
Steve is using his skills to “build out a formal marine science curriculum for middle and
high school student in Florida…Environment education instruction in Florida doesn’t
cover our marine environment now.”

Steve’s brother Scott Roden ’77 is also a Delta Lambda alum.

Jimmy Graganella ’14 played wide receiver for the Seminoles under Bobby Bowden
in the early 1980s. He owns a series of popular Tallahassee restaurants, including Mom
& Dads and The Blu Halo. An entrepreneur with extensive real estate holdings, Jimmy
also owns Killearn Golf & Country Club. He was elected to serve as Chairman of the
Board of Seminole Boosters in 2021-2022.

Jimmy’s son Nick Graganella’12 is also a Delta Lambda. Nick played four seasons for
the Seminoles as a left-fielder and pinch runner starting in 2013.

Old Guard contributor Manny Zamora ’87 sent this letter to Delta Lambda: 

“I have been meaning to contribute to The Old Guard for quite some time & yesterday

was finally the day. Your newsletter did the trick.

“Now that I have a niece & nephew, each a month into their undergraduate years at
FSU, I have been thinking back on how formative those years were for me. Although I
didn’t get the full Delta Lamba experience [due to loss of the Chapter in 1988], I am
forever grateful for the “half” experience I did receive. The caliber of men I was
privileged to be a part of was unmatched & it brings me great pride & joy to see that
tradition continue w/ today’s Delta Lambda. And of course, the stories, the many
stories that put a big smile on my face & heart to this day.

“Finally, I’ll mention that I learned today that my nephew, whom I wrote to you about
earlier this month, accepted a bid from [another fraternity]. I was rather disappointed
that he didn’t respond to your emails acknowledging my recommendation & I doubt he
engaged much with Rush Chairman James Bencivenga & his team. His Mom tells me
he’s happy w/ his choice, but I can’t help but think of what he’s missing out on. The
old adage of leading a horse to water comes to mind…

“Please be sure to let me know if you’re ever out here in San Diego. Know that you
have a Brother you can always count on.” 


Phi Phi,

Manny Zamora ‘87 

T 619.316.5511 






mz@zmedinc.com

On the Road with Glenn Grant '82

Follow his whereabouts on Facebook at www.facebook.com/milo.grant.90

Tim Sheridan ‘ 79 wrote: When we assemble all the great pictures from Glenn and
Milo, and the reunions of great friends across these United States, I can’t help but
think of the Eagle’s Lyrics to “Take it to the Limit”." ... So put me on a highway, And
show me a sign, And take it to the limit one more time”…

We really want to thank the Brothers who have taken that extra effort to reunite with
friends, and track down long lost Brothers. Prior to social media, we didn't have a way
to reconnect with Men who were our best friends in College. We lost track of friends
after Graduation. Today we are offered such great opportunities to reconnect. I'm sure
some don't want to be found for their own reasons, but we can keep trying to reunite.

Glenn has continued his adventures on the Road with his faithful friend Milo, and has
had the chance to reunite with Chris Chain ‘83, Carlton Cozart ‘81, Wayne Curtiss
‘83, Clarke Morris ‘83, Jeff Waldrop ‘83 and Mark Provo ‘82. Here are a few of
his recent pictures he shared...

"Moon over Chicago" on
10/21/2021 at Gibson's Italia.

Charlie Bradley '81 was in
Chicago for a Conference and
took the opportunity to meet
up with Tim Sheridan '78 and
Dave Hiteshew '82

mailto:mz@zmedinc.com
https://www.facebook.com/milo.grant.90


Reminder - Missed an Issue?

Every page and every issue of Pikeboy and Pikes Illustrated are now available, free, for
your entertainment and nostalgia. This is the photographic record of America’s greatest
college fraternity chapter! Thank you, David Rancourt!

https://deltalambdapikes.com/publication/pikeboy/ 

https://deltalambdapikes.com/publication/pikes-illustrated/

If you would like to send a letter or comment to your Delta
Lambda Brothers for inclusion in the Newsletter, please use
this link:

Send info for Newsletter

Join the Old Guard of Delta Lambda!

The annual contribution to be a member of the Old Guard
is only $100. The Old Guard account is located at BB&T
(is now Truist) in Tallahassee.

Please use this link to contribute: 

Click here to join the Old Guard now!

Or, if you feel more comfortable sending a check, please
make it to The Old Guard of Delta Lambda, and send to
Charlie Barnes / 1490 Saint Charles Place / Tallahassee,
FL 32308

https://deltalambdapikes.com/publication/pikeboy/
https://deltalambdapikes.com/publication/pikes-illustrated/
mailto:cbarnes161@comcast.net?subject=Please%20submit%20for%20the%20newsletter
http://www.fsupikes.com/contribute


Old Guard of Delta Lambda (updated October 2021)

The Annual Giving Outreach of Delta Lambda Alumni

THE OLD GUARD 
Brothers making Annual Gifts of $100 or more 
(See: The Sembler Society, below, for annual gifts of more than $1,000)

Dan Akre ’83 2016, 2017 

Charlie Barnes ’65 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 


Ed Barnes ’71 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 

Joe Beasley’83 2018, 2019, 2021 


Robert “Bobby” Bowden ’49 [Alpha Pi, Samford University] (son Jeff Bowden ’80;
grandson Michael Madden ’14) 2016, 2017, 2018 


Gabriel Brady ’58 2020 

Justin Buck ’96 (Southeast Missouri State) 2021 


Pete Burnett ’68 2020, 2021 

Anthony Cabrera ’81 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024 


Eric Carr ’01 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 

Jay Campbell ’87 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020 


Bill Cheek ’61 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024 

Jim Cobb ’63 (son Kevin Cobb ’06) 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 


Chuck Cottrell ’80 2019 

Dustin Daniels ’10 2016 

Phil Doumar ’09 2017 


Jeff Epley ’96 (Iota Gamma, Nebraska-Kearney) 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020 

Miguel Fernandez ’77 (son Michael ’10) 2017 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022 


Jim Finch ‘81 2015, 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 

Jim Floyd ’76 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 


Dave Frew ’67 2020 

Lewis Fusco ’05 2020 

Paul Gerding ’65 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022 


Dave Giordano ’65 2020, 2021 

Glenn Grant ’82 2017 


Connor Gray ‘11 2018 

Bill Gregory ’77 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 


Mike Halfacre ’85 2016, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 

Bob Hall ’49 (grandson Andrew Hall ’15 initiated at Auburn) 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019,

2020 

Lawrence ‘Chip’ Hartung ’81 2017, 2019, 2021 


Scotty Howell ’06 (brother Seth Howell ’84) 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 

Rob Hicks ’83 2020 


Howard Hunter ’73 2020, 2021, 2022 

Bruce Johnson ’81 2017 


Jay Johnson ‘83 2016 Joined the Sembler Society in 2018 

Dick Klunk ’67 2020 


David Kresge ’73 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020 

Mike Lait ’78 2020 


Joe Liguori ’81 2021 

Mike Lilly ’84 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022 


Carlos Lindo ’05 2016 

David Lyons ’65 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 


Sloan MacKarvich ’01 2021 (also Sembler Society) 

Harvey Mackler ’72 (Beta Pi, University of Pennsylvania) 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021,

2022 

Trent Mallory ’81 2017, 2021 


Mike Markowski ’75 (sons Reeve Markowski ’13 and Brandon Markowski ‘16 ; brothers
Craig Markowski ’79 and David Markowski ’79) 2016 


Noah C. McKinnon ’65 2021, 2022, 2023 

Stuart McLeroy 2021 


Roy McDonald ’79 2018 

Jack McMullen ’64 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022 


Andy Miller ‘70 2021, 2022, 2023 

J.L. Milton ’62 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 





Jim Montano ’64 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022 
Jeff Moore ’81 2018 
Kyle Mowitz ’01 2017 
Alex Mullineaux ’01 2019, 2021 
Eli Nortelus ’01 2018 
Marco Novak ’01 2016 
Harry Orwig ’66 2018 
Serge Osaulenko ’01 2017 
Joel Padgett ’71 2016, 2019 
Jim Parsons ’81 2017 
John Peacock ’01 2018, 2019, 2020 
Chris Pepin ’01 2018, 2019, 2020 
Khoung Phan ’01 2019 
Jim Poe ’66 2017, 2019, 2020, 2021 
David Ponder ’80 2017 
Gary Prescott ’72 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 
Dr. Jace Provo ’83 2020 
Tyler Russell ’10 2020 
Lt. Col. Jerry Sexton ’74 (brother, Russell Sexton ’77) 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 
Griffin Siegel ‘78 2016 2017 
Peter Singhal ’15 2019, 2020 
Kevin Stokes ’13 2018, 2019 
Bob Stoner ’64 2018 (memorial gift via John Stoner), 2020, 2021, 2022 
John Stoner ’64 2018, 2020, 2021, 2022 
Doug Tatum ’77 2021 
Todd Trimmer ’69 2019, 2020, 2021 
Tom Trotta ’81 (son Eric Trotta ’09, University of Florida) 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 
Bob Tunkel ’66 2020, 2021, 2022 
Tarek Waked ’09 2019 
Steve Walker ’81 2021 
Bob Ward ’67 2020, 2021, 2022 
Kevin Wheeler ’09 (father is Tom Wheeler ’78) 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 
Tom Wheeler ’78 (son is Kevin Wheeler ’09) 2021 
Wade Wilcox ‘86 (son is Griffin Wilcox ’15) 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 
Griffin Wilcox ’15 (dad is Wade Wilcox ’86) 2020, 2021 
Bill Williams ’85 2019, 2020 
Rob Williamson ’87 2018, 2020, 2021 
Alan Winslette ’77 2018, 2019 
Manny Zamora ’87 2021 
Bart Ziegler ’83 2021

THE SEMBLER SOCIETY 
Brothers have made at least one gift of $1,000 or more

[John Baker ‘83: An anonymous donor has made a Memorial Gift to the Sembler
Society in John’s name] 


[Herb Bowen ’86: An anonymous donor has made a Memorial Gift to the Sembler
Society in Herb’s name] 


Charlie Bradley ’81 is a September 2019 addition to the Sembler Society 

Sean Carbonell ‘86 


[Craig Kavka ’66 : A Memorial Gift to the Sembler Society was made in Craig’s name in
2019] 


Chuck Cottrell ’80 *January, 2019: Chuck Cottrell made an additional gift of $1,000 to
be used in the best interests of the Chapter. Thank you Chuck for your generosity to
Delta Lambda! 
Jim Crews ’78 


Chris Dietz ’87 (son is Caleb Dietz ’11) 

Tobyn DeYoung ’86 (son is Steven Centeno ’16) 


Col. Joe Feheley ’81 (son is Sean Feheley ’14) 

Jim Finch ‘81 


[Steve Goodloe ’79: An anonymous Memorial Gift was made to the Sembler Society in
Steve’s name] 


Chris Gutierrez ’83 [University of Florida] (son is Alex Gutierriez ’16) 

David Gutting ’83 (son Sterling Gutting ’16) 


[J. Bob Humphries ’66: A Memorial Gift made to The Sembler Society in Bob’s name in
2019] 




Bruce Johnson ‘81 
Jay B. Johnson ‘83 
Bobby Jones ‘72 
Jimmy Keen ’73 (son is Michael Keen ‘14) 
[Don Kyle ’77 Memorial (Brothers contributing include Jim Finch ‘81, Joe Feheley ‘81,
Chuck Cottrell ‘80, Glenn Grant ‘82, Mike Martin ‘79, Dave Henry ’81, Anthony Cabrera
’81 and Steve Walker ’81. 
[Tracy Lee ’86: An anonymous donor has made a Memorial Gift to the Sembler Society
in Tracy’s name] 
John Leavitt ’77 (brother of Jim Leavitt ’79) 
Sloan MacKarvich ‘01 
Craig Mateer ’86 (son is Charles Merritt ’16) 
Lyle McAlister ’78 (new 2021) [sons are Lee ’09 and Jordan ’07] 
Ryan McElveen ’95 (2020; annual Sembler Society commitment!) 
Noah C. McKinnon ‘65 
Rich Newsome ‘83 
David Rancourt ’84 (son is Wyatt Rancourt ’16) 
Matt Raulerson ’83 (son is Zach Raulerson ’17) 
Scott Roix ’85 and son Max Roix ’18 
Doug Russell ’79 (son is Tyler Russell ’10) 
Harry Sargeant III ’78 (sons are Harry Sargeant IV ’02 and Garrett Sargeant ’17) 
Brent W. Sembler ’78 (son is Logan Sembler ’09) 
Tim Sheridan ’78 (grandson of Ed Cubbon ’29; brother is Ted Sheridan ‘82) 
[Kirk Smith ’86: An anonymous donor has made a memorial gift to the Sembler
Society in Kirk’s name] 
Rich Wall ‘66 
Tom Wheeler ’78 (son is Kevin Wheeler ’09)

2021 Chapter Leadership

SMC (President): Luke Vari ‘18 
Internal Vice President: Max Roix ‘18 (father is Scott Roix ’85) 
External Vice President: Kyle McLaren ‘18 
Vice President of Membership Development: TBD 
Excellence Officer: Joey Williams ‘19 
Secretary: Jason Accardi ‘20 
Rush Chairman: James Bencivenga ‘20 
Treasurer: Jack Williams ‘19 
House Manager: Cole Davis ‘18 
Risk Management: Austin Guarino ‘18 
Title IX Chairman: Rory Hicks ‘19 
Member at Large: Christian Ursillo ‘18 
Sergeant at Arms (Judicial Officer): Tre Hall ‘20 
IFC Representative: TBD 
Pledge Educator: Brandon Edmonston ‘20 
Intramural Sports Chairman: TBD 
Social Chairman: TBD 
Alumni Liaison: TBD 
Pikes Illustrated Editor: Riley Martin ‘21

2021 Alumni Advisory Board (updated May 2021)

Chapter Advisor: John Peacock ‘01 
Legends of Delta Lambda: Brent Sembler ’78, Chairman

Legends Board member & General Oversight: Jimmy Keen ‘73 

Law Enforcement Liaison: Jimmy Keen ‘73 


Legends General Contractor: Peter Ford ‘14 

Rush Advisors: Doug Russell ’79 and Charlie Barnes ‘65 


Faculty Advisors: Andy Miller ’70 and Doug Tatum ‘77 

Finance Advisor and Advisor to Treasurer and Secretary: Eli Nortelus ‘01 


Risk Management: Tor J. Friedman (Delta Tau Delta); Carlos Lindo ‘05 





Pledge Education Advisor: John Peacock ’01 an Eli Nortelus ‘01 
Technology Advisor, newsletter Publisher & Webmaster: Chris Dietz ‘87 
Alumni Association Activity Chairmen: Gary Prescott ’72, Mark Smith ‘78 
Alumni Association President: Eric Carr ‘01 
Advisor on Conduct of the Ritual: Scott Roix ‘85 
Newsletter Editors: Tim Sheridan ’78 and Charlie Barnes ’65 
Member-at-Large and Activity Advisor: TBD 
Chaplaincy Advisor: Dylan Nielander ‘05; plus John Peacock ’01; Rev. Rick Blythe ‘72

Chapter Advisor Emeritus Ed Barnes ’71 National Chapter Advisor of the Year 2005 

Chapter Advisor Emeritus Joe Feheley ’81 (son Sean Feheley ’14) 


Chapter Advisor Emeritus Jimmy Keen ’73 (son Michael Keen ’14) 

Chapter Advisor Emeritus Doug Russell ’78 (son Tyler Russell ’10)

These six alumni organizations exist to support Pi
Kappa Alpha at Florida State
The Legends of Delta Lambda. Legends owns the Chapter House. Brent Sembler
’78, Chairman. Jimmy Keen ‘73, Legends Oversight and House Management. Capital
gifts may also be made directly to the Legends of Delta Lambda. Brent Sembler
Brent.Sembler@sembler.com

The Delta Lambda Chapter Advisory Board. Chapter Advisor John Peacock ’01
Chairs the Advisory Board. FSU Pikes Chapter Advisor (chapteradvisor@fsupikes.net)

The Delta Lambda Alumni Association. Eric Carr ’01, President.
ericdcarr@gmail.com

The Old Guard of Delta Lambda. The Old Guard is the alumni annual fund. Jack
McMullen ’64 is Chairman of the Old Guard oversight board.

The Legacy Dads of Delta Lambda. Doug Russell ’78, Founder and President.
drussell@nettally.com

The Delta Lambda Communications Team. The Delta Lambda Website and the
Delta Lambda Monthly Newsletter are productions of Dietz Consulting, Inc. Chris Dietz
’87, owner. The monthly newsletter is Edited by Charlie Barnes ’65 and Tim Sheridan
’78. Len Tucker (and Jean) Tucker ’70 provides the chapter with its annual composite.
The Team also consults with the Chapter on the annual production of Pikes Illustrated

 


